Troop 312 Meeting Minutes                                                                        March 7, 2022

Members in Attendance:  Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Nate White, Scoutmaster, Tresa Martin, Secretary; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Jack Norris, Eagle/OA Advisor; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Camping Coordinator, Tony Bebber, Dr. Sean Thomas, Advancements, SPL Michael Kukucka; Eric Martin; Mike Shelton, David Law; Lee MacIlwinen; Ken McGregor; and Angela McGregor, Eagle Scout, Evan White
Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes

The February meeting minutes were deemed to have errors. Mike Shelton was left off the attendee listing, the issue with the bank was not fully addressed as Assistant Scout Master Eric Martin offered to draw up a document for current committee members to sign and this will be submitted to the bank replacing the original members of which most are no longer with the Troop.  Burrells Ford (camping location) was spelled incorrectly.  
Update to this note-On 3/28/22, Ms. Martin corrected the errors and sent the official notes of the February meeting minutes to Mr. McGregor and Mr. Heron. 

The next committee meeting will be April 4, 2022.
SPL Report
Mr. Heron extended the committee’s support and assistance to SPL Kukucka.

Dr. Thomas asked the SPL for his meeting plans and they were handed over.  

The SPL wanted to know who the new kids are that are joining the Troop so the current scouts can help with them and their transition.
· He was informed by Mr. Powell that we have nine committed, for sure with a possible two more. 
At the next meeting, he would like the new scouts be shown how to pack a day pack and proper packing with an emphasis to keep the pack light.  He plans to have ASPL Reed Martin to assist him with this.
Camping
The upcoming Burrell campout details were discussed.
April 22-24, 2022 is the Sandhills Wildlife campout with a fishing theme.
May 13-15, 2022 is the Jones Gap campout with a theme of cooking.
The SPL also wants to cover swimming and and/or water safety.  He offered the use of his family’s pool and lake for any tests that must be passed for camp.  His brother Gage can teach both swimming and water safety as he is a BSA certified lifeguard.  
June 10-24, 2022 is the Philmont Camping trip
July 9-15, 2022 is Camp Rainey Mountain

The Troop may plan to do a Grubbie campout June 17-19, 2022.  Harbison Forest was suggested as a place to have it.  
August is the elections so ILST is planned for the weekend of August 19-21, 2022.
Finance Report

Ms. Lyon presented the Treasurer’s report.  No one had any questions.  
Ms. Lyon would like a list of all new scouts.  Ms. Powell stated that he will send the information to Ms. Lyon once they commit and pay the fees.
Christopher Blake was paid $200.00 for working parking cars at a ballgame for a scout fundraiser.  Christopher is now involved with a new Troop as he is no longer with our Troop.  Mr. Norris has offered to find out the name of the new Troop so the money can be transferred to him there.
New Scouts

March 19, 2022 is the Crossover for Pack 48.  We have 9 confirmed.  
The Pack is purchasing the Scout books for them so the Troop will be purchasing their summer T-shirts.  Mr. Powell stated that we need to reorder the shirts and stock back up.  We will also give them the shoulder epaulets. 
Mr. Powell would like to see adult leadership and heavy representation from our Troop (minimum SPL and all ASPLs) attend the crossover ceremony for Pack 48.  Merit Badge University is the same day but earlier so Dr. Thomas offered to pick those scouts up and bring them to the crossover ceremony.
Advancement

Dr. Thomas stated that Mr. Clamp picked up badges for the Court of Honor.  Dr. Thomas stated that he has duplicate badges and extra badges from scouts that are no longer with the troop and did not pick up the earned badges. He may return them to the scout shop for credit or exchange them for other badges.  
He would like the narrative at the Court of Honor shortened, if at all possible.  
Eagle Update  
Charlie Koverman and David Judd do not want an Eagle ceremony.  

Michael Kucucha has a date set for 5/1/22 for his Eagle ceremony, Evan White has not set a date yet, while Christian Norris has a date of 4/24/22 for his. 
Johnathan Rush needs to submit his report and binder to the council.  Alex Kennedy has submitted his report.  
Roundtable

Mr. MacIlwinen 
· Asked if our Troop do anything with the Fireflies.  June 17th is Scout night.  All agreed that it would be great to attend however that weekend has a campout planned.  
· A shooting sport weekend is upcoming at Camp Barstow.  All agreed that any of our scouts can attend individually if they would like.  We will not attend as a Troop though.  
Our scouts can go to other summer camps and receive badges while at these camps.
Eric Martin 
· Needs a volunteer to attend the Burrell Ford campout and move the cars from one end to the other.  This person can camp with the troop.   
· Mr. Martin brought “The Document” and obtained all committee members’ signatures on it.  It was given to Ms. Lyon to turn into the bank for the account to show the current committee for our troop.  
Ken McGregor 
· Met and worked with Braydon Haller to update the website.  
Dr. Thomas 
· Wants to ensure that the SPL has Patrols assigned and will help him by going over the plan with him and make suggestions when needed.  
Order of Arrow Ordeal camping outing is this weekend.  We have twelve scouts nominated.     
Robert Heron 
· Council banquet will be held on 3/17/22.  It recognizes all Eagle Scouts throughout our council that have been recently awarded the badge.  The SPL will announce this at the Troop’s upcoming meetings. Mr. Heron offered to send an email out to scouts and parents.  
Brandon Powell

· Needs a list updated on the website and will send it to Mr. McGregor.
· Asked Michael to have Scouts trim limbs and clean up the area where the Scout trailers are parked for the church.
· No roster is kept of the completed merit badges that are signed off on at meetings.  We need to keep a roster to transfer the information into Scout Book.  Maybe keep a photo of the group until all information is entered.  
· Blake Key knows Scout book well and has offered to teach Scouts how to enter their information into it.  Dr. Thomas would like to meet with him to have him teach him how to input information.  He would like to upload the photo of the group with the newly signed merit badges to make it easy for the Merit Badge 
· Counselor to see what was done.
Submitted by Tresa Martin, Secretary
